The Last Boarders

In the 2008 edition of The Crossleyan, Dot Denton wrote about her time as one
of the last boarders. You can read the article on the ‘Magazine’ page of our
website http://www.oldcrossleyans.org.uk. Dot has now sent this photograph,
which was taken in
1954, of the boarders
outside  Standeven
House and wonders if
anyone else has
memories to share.
Are you on the photo
or do vyou know
anyone who is? We
have names for the
majority of  those
pictured but wonder
what they went on to
do..

Sue Ko (née Nicholl)

Sue Ko (née Nicholl) attended Crossleys from 1958 to 1966 and has lived in
Hong Kong since 1974. She was surprised to open up her local Hong Kong
newspaper, The Standard, recently and see a photograph of her old school.

The article on overseas education was extolling the virtues of grammar schools
in England. No schools were named in the article and the photo did not have
any title, but it clearly showed Fabrizio De Vito, who was head boy in 2019/20,
sitting on a bench on the arena with the Crossleys building in the background.

Sue contacted a company mentioned in the article and was given a link to
where they sourced the photo on the internet. School suggest that it was one
of a set taken on results day last year.

Yet another example of Crossley Heath’s worldwide connections.

Pat Martin

Pat Martin sent the obituary for
her cousin, David Helliwell, along
with this photo showing DRM
disc jockeys in 1973. David R.
Mitchell himself is pictured front
right with David Helliwell front left.
Do any other Old Crossleyans
feature in the photo?

The Discobooticoff mentioned by DRM DISC JOCKEYS

Pat in the obituary was the base 1973
for what must have been the
biggest local D.J. business at the

eces

War Memorial Update

Eamonn looked into the Imperial War Museum’s
website information on war memorials and, after
getting in touch with them, he was able to update
the entry for the School memorial. This is what
now appears.

Cheltenham
Crossleyans

In January | was contacted by a gentle-
man who works at a care home in
Cheltenham. He told me that a recently
arrived resident, who had come to join her
husband in the home, had been talking to
a lady who already lived there with her
husband and they had made a remark-
able discovery. Both these ladies were
Old Crossleyans and would both have
been at Crossley and Porter at the same
time, although they differed in age by
three years. He said that they had
enjoyed reminiscing about their school-
days and had mentioned three teachers
in particular; Miss Knowles, Miss Herbert
and Miss Dewhirst. It would have been
the early 1940s when Muriel (née Pugh)

time. Somewhat hidden away in Gills Court, off Waterhouse Street in the town centre, and Pauline (née Wilkinson) attended

it also operated as a shop selling music and clothing, as well as serving coffee.

Crossleys.
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